
This Week at Christ Church 
Sunday, October 31 
The Twenty-Third Sunday after Pentecost  
8:00 AM In-person Holy Eucharist Rite I also live-streamed 
9:00 AM Conversation with Scripture – All Saints Room 
9:00 AM Godly Play Sunday School 
9:00 AM Youth Sunday School – Conference Room 
10:00 AM In-person Holy Eucharist Rite II also live-streamed 
5:00 PM – 7:00 PM Episcopal Youth Community – Moore Hall 
 

Monday, November 1 
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM Education for Ministry 
5:30 PM – 8:30 PM Education for Ministry 
7:00 PM – 9:00 PM Narcotics Anonymous – Moore Hall 
 

Tuesday, November 2 
10:00 AM Weekly submission deadline for The Lancet, the Sunday bulletin announcements, 
and the Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com) 
12:00 PM Centering Prayer - Chapel 
3:00 PM Chair yoga – Moore Hall 
4:00 PM Yoga – Moore Hall 
6:00 PM – 7:00 PM Episcopal 
 

Wednesday, November 3 
7:00 AM – 8:00 AM Morning Prayer – Conference Room 
11:00 AM Wednesday Community Lunch 
12:00 PM Healing Eucharist – Nave 
 

Thursday, November 4 
 

Friday, November 5 
Church office is closed 
 

Saturday, November 6 
8:00 AM Brotherhood of St. Andrew 
 

*Streamed services can be found at facebook.com/cecbg or https://www.youtube.com/c/CECBG 
 

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com. 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!
11/1  Terry Fisher 
11/1  Crawford                              
Hightower 
11/1  Whitaker Massey 

11/1  Gracie Stevens 
11/2  Juliana Gilbert 
11/3  Tom Nucklos 
11/4  Amanda Talley 

11/5  Kailee Parker 
11/6  Lizz Satterfield 
11/7  Hollie Sowell 
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Worship 
 

ALL SAINTS REMEMBRANCE during the service of Confirmation and Holy Eucharist 
on November 7th, we will remember by name the members of Christ Episcopal Church who 
have died over the course of the last year.  In the evening, at a service of Evening Prayer, we 
will remember a longer list of names.  If you have a friend or loved one you would like 
remembered on the evening of November 7th, please contact Father Steve at 
steve@cecbg.com 
 

ALL SAINTS' SUNDAY The Bishop will be making his parish visitation on All Saints' 
Sunday, November 7th at 10:00. We will only have one service that day to celebrate our new 
Confirmands together. If you are interested in being Confirmed, Received, or Reaffirmed, 
please contact Mother Becca or Father Steve. 
 

LIVESTREAM WORSHIP will continue at 8:00 AM and 10:00 AM on Sunday mornings on 
Facebook and YouTube.  
 

Learn and Grow 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH has begun.  Godly Play 
classrooms are available for Pre-K, K-2, and 3-5 grade students.  Youth in 6th through 12th 
grades will meet with Karen in Moore Hall.  Masks are required. 
 

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE class is meeting from 9:00 – 9:45 AM in the ‘All 
Saints’ room on Sundays.  
 

CENTERING PRAYER is Tuesdays at 12:00 PM. We are meeting in the Chapel. Anyone 
who is interested is welcome. Any questions, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at 270-779-
5595 or email billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net or Janice Erbach at 270-904-1164 or email 
kassta@jadegrel.net. 
 

Radiate 
 

ROOM IN THE INN RESTARTS AT CHRIST CHURCH After a year off due to 
COVID, Christ Episcopal Church will once again take our place in the rotation of 
congregations hosting unhoused neighbors during the cold winter months as a part of Room 
in the Inn (RITI) beginning November 15th.  We will host two Wednesdays a month with a 
maximum of 11 guests (either 6 men and 5 women or 11 of one gender).  Masks and 
vaccination will be required of all guests and overnight hosts.  Volunteers to set up and clean 
up, provide dinner, breakfast, and a sack lunch, and to stay overnight will be needed to make 
this happen.  If you are interested in helping in any way, please contact Father Steve at 
steve@cecbg.com 
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MEALS, INC. Christ Church is in charge of MEALS INC. this Saturday, October 30.  We 
will need volunteers to help prepare food, pickup food from Panera Bread, serve, drive routes 
and cleanup.  If you can help, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270)779-5595 or 
billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net. Thanks for considering this ministry.  
 

CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST HELP MINISTRY is one of the oldest outreach 
ministries of Christ Church. In partnership with the three other downtown Christian churches, 
we attempt to assist families with their electric bill, emergency prescriptions, gasoline for an 
out of town doctor appointment, etc. For the past several months, the NEED has far 
exceeded  our resources to help. In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for 
members to step up with a pledge of $10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ 
Church currently distributes about $1,000 per month to those in need  using a voucher system. 
We only help an individual once every 12 months. Won't you please include a gift to  the Help 
Ministry in your gifts to Christ Church! God Bless 
Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine, Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM 
 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH has started serving sack lunches.  In order to 
assemble the lunches we are collecting the following items:  individually packaged assorted 
chips, bottled water, sandwich-sized baggies, jars of strawberry or grape jam, peanut butter, 
canned tuna and chicken, and Smuckers uncrustable sandwiches.  Monetary donations are also 
needed an appreciated and can be put in the offering plate with a designation to WCL or may 
be made online at https://www.cecbg.com/secure-giving.  We are also encouraging folks to 
join our team of volunteers to assemble and serve!  Contact Mary Cash 
(marygcash@gmail.com), Janice Erbach (kassta@jadegrel.net), or Margie Dotson 
(madebg@bellsouth.net) for more information.   
 

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund 
and/or other funds. You can make your donations through the church website. 
 

General Announcements 
 

CELEBRATE HALLOWEEN AT CHRIST CHURCH Halloween falls on a Sunday this 
year and we want to see your costumes.   Originally a Christian Festival, All Hallows Eve is 
the day before All Saint (or Hallows) Day, when we remember those who have entered into 
God's glory.  So, ahead of trick-or-treating Sunday night, please feel free to wear your costume 
to church on Sunday morning at 8 or 10 for a special blessing (and maybe some sweet treats).    
 

CHAIR YOGA will be offered for the next 3 Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in Moore Hall. This is your 
chance to experience the benefits of yoga, even if you have restricted mobility. Using chairs 
for support, we will explore all of the basic poses and breathing of yoga. Mats are not required; 
wear loose comfortable clothing. There is no charge for these classes, but we encourage you 
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to make a donation to the CEC Yoga fund. Contact Leslie at weigels@mac.com with any 
questions. 
 

YOGA Join Leslie Weigel for yoga practice on Tuesday afternoon from 4 until 5 pm.  You 
can choose to join in person in Moore Hall or by Zoom link. In person students need to wear 
a mask to class and bring your own mat.  Use the College Street entrance. Zoom link students 
will need a computer with a Zoom account or a phone with the Zoom app.  The link is:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82442291819?pwd=VE5zZ2hjU0hLdXBWTE1CYjBMVk
k0UT09  Meeting ID: 824 4229 1819  Passcode: TuesYoga  Contact Leslie at 
weigels@mac.com  if you have any questions. 
 

 

Parish Prayer List 
 

Parishioners of Christ Church 
Ruth Anne Bell 
Jimmy Bohannon 
Aldis Brunson 
Claire Campbell 
Jane Coleman 
Dolores Dodd 
Pat Frederick 
Suzanne Hanratty 

Nick Heil 
Clyde Joyce 
Barbara Keith 
Paula Morgan 
Paul Mysinger 
Jo Owsley 
*Mary Anne Ringo 
Karen Robeson 

Bonnie Schlicht 
Teddi Taylor 
Ed Tivol 
Karen Towell 
Carroll Travelsted 
Pat Waddington 
Johnnie Wilson 

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas
Boo Petersen, South Africa Galen Olmsted, Venezuela 
   

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry 
Billy Adams, student at V. T. S.                  Ken Casey

In Thanksgiving 
 

For our Cloister Community 

In Remembrance 
* Jeff Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin 
Betty Ann Seitz 

Theresa Smith, sister of Paul Mysinger 
Harlan Matthews, cousin of Karen Adams 

 

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners
Trevor Schaff, nephew of Terry and Miliksa Knauft 
 

 
Family of Christ Church parishioners 

Nik Avery, great nephew of Andrea Petty 
Evelyn  Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland 
Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree 

Denita Brady, step-daughter of Bill Collins 
YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd 
Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow 
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Josina Cavallo, sister of Barbara Powell 
Jan Chastain, sister-in-law of Terrisa Taylor 
Nancy Cook, cousin of Sue Edwards 
Bethaney Adams Curry, daughter of Karen Adams 
Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd 
Don, brother of Terrisa Taylor 
Emmy Edgmon, niece of Amanda Derryberry 
Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes 
Bill Escher, uncle of Stacey Hughes 
Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard 
Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong  
Hannah Gatland, granddaughter of Bob & Marti 
Harrison 
Grant Geyer, son-in-law of the Hoyng’s 
Sally Hertting, mother of Laurie Joyce 
Aggie Hudson, mother of Vonda Garrringer 
Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo 
Ina Ruth King, aunt of Deb Stein 
Ray Knauft, father of Terry Knauft 
Jon Kovara, uncle of Ken Stein 
Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo 
Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco 
Keith & Ann Lee McAllister, parents of Cary 
McAllister 
Adison May, great granddaughter of Sue Wilson 
Mary McMillin, sister of Lou Goidel & Carroll 
Travelsted 
Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan 
Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway 

John Newton, father of Andrea Petty 
Daniel Ohrmundt, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce 
Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey 
Devan Parker, granddaughter of Mary Anne Ringo 
Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin 
Bobbie Pedigo, father of Jenny Morehead 
Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker 
Ed Pulley, nephew of Carol Barry 
Angelina Sanchez, niece of Bruce & Barbara Powell 
Nevada Sanchez, niece of Bruce & Barbara Powell 
Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim 
& Nancy Huston 
Ross Smith, grandson of Mary Hart Lyle 
Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash 
Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein 
Steven & Emily, requested by Doug Lawhorn 
Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor 
Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer 
Aisley Warner, great-granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht  
Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 
Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor 
Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor 
Jewell White, father of Michelle Trawick  
Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty 
Young 
Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 
Mona Wimp, niece of Portia Wimp 
Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell 
Lisa Zaker, sister of Jan Campbell 

 

Others known by Christ Church parishioners 
Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel 
Jimmy Ayers, requested by Karen Crabtree 
Kayla Bailey, requested by Richard Greer 
*Jody Blake, requested by Karen Adams 
Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo 
Gail Brookman, requested by Shawn Rhodes 
C, requested by Laurie Joyce 
Francisca Cartagnea, requested by Laurie Joyce 
Jared Carter, requested by Janet Flora 
Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton 
Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel 
Jerry Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin 
Mary Louise Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin 
Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey 
Josey Edwards, requested by Laura Goodwin 
Debbie Embry and family, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Elizabeth Fox, requested by Bill & George Anna 
McKenzie 
Brenda Fry, requested by Mary Cash 
Jean Gibbens, requested by Bill & George Anna 
McKenzie 
Chuck & Cheryl Glass, requested by Bill Riedel 
Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider 
The Hartling Family, requested by Stacey Hughes 
Gary Heffelfinger, requested by Vonda Garringer 
Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore 
Amelia Beth Jarboe, requested by LaJuana Wilcher 
Ashley Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 
Lauren Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick 
Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 
Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce 
Judie Millikan, requested by Father Steve 
Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft 



Pat Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin 
Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams 
John Warren Oakes, requested by Suzanne Hanratty 
Britt O’Brien, requested by Susan Cook 
Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan 
Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin 
Sister Lucia Quesada, requested by Miliska Knauft 
Jeanette Rayles, requested by Paul & Betty Young 
Susan Rodgers, requested by Georgeanna McKenzie 
Kathleen Rogers, requested by Mary Travelsted 
Cathy Schultz, requested by Mike Harper 

Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith 
Amber Simerly 
Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted 
Marla Sowers, requested by Paula Lyons 
Teresa Stidham, requested by Andrea Petty 
Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo 
Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo 
Beverly Veenker, requested by Bill Leonard 
Zam Lam Vung, requested by Laurie Joyce 
*indicates new 

 
 
 
 

Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Members 
Class of 2022    Class of 2023   Class of 2024 
Leonard Edwards   Linda Mitchell   Mike Harper 
Bill Riedel    Belinda Palmer   Paula Maier 
Shawn Rhodes    Shanna Paul   Peggy McKillip 
Adam Tabor    Troy Puckett   Scarlett Winters 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Clergy & Staff 
The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector   steve@cecbg.com     cell 270-599-4575 

The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello,  Associate Rector   becca@cecbg.com    cell 270-421-3432 
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon  kellie@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist   ken@cecbg.com 
Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com 

Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator  vonda@cecbg.com 
Church Office Hours 

Monday – Thursday   |   9:00 AM – 4:30 PM   |   Closed Friday 
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